
 
 

 
INVITATIONS 

 
 

2011 BUDGET AND  
2011-2012-2013 THREE-YEAR PROGRAM OF CAPITAL EXPENDITURES  

 
 

INFORMATION MEETING 
 

Michael Applebaum, Borough Mayor, Helen Fotopulos, Councillor, Côte-des-Neiges district, Peter 
McQueen, Councillor, Notre-Dame-de-Grâce district, Susan Clarke, Councillor, Loyola district, 
Marvin Rotrand, Councillor, Snowdon district, and Lionel Perez, Councillor, Darlington district, 
invite you to attend an information meeting on the 2011 budget and the 2011-2012-2013 three-year 
program of capital expenditures (P.T.I.) of the Côte-des-Neiges—Notre-Dame-de-Grâce borough. 
At this meeting, you will have the opportunity to ask questions or submit suggestions to the Council 
members with regard to the budget. 
 
Date: Tuesday, October 12, 2010 
Time: 7 p.m. 
Place:  5151, chemin de la Côte-Sainte-Catherine 
 

SPECIAL MEETING 
 
NOTICE is also given that there will be a special meeting of the Côte-des-Neiges—Notre-Dame-de-
Grâce Borough Council regarding the 2011-2012-2013 three-year program of capital expenditures 
(P.T.I.) and the 2011 budget. 
 
Date: Thursday, October 21, 2010 
Time: 7 p.m. 
Place:  5151, chemin de la Côte-Sainte-Catherine 
 
At this meeting, you will have the opportunity to ask questions or submit requests only 
concerning the budget or the three-year program (30-minute period). A registration period will 
be held from 6:15 p.m. to 6:45 p.m. for that purpose. 
 
The budget presentation to be discussed at the information meeting on October 12 is available in the 
Borough Hall section of the Côte-des-Neiges—Notre-Dame-de-Grâce borough website 
(ville.montreal.qc.ca/cdn-ndg) and at the Côte-des-Neiges—Notre-Dame-de-Grâce Accès 
Montréal office (311 – Côte-des-Neiges—Notre-Dame-de-Grâce borough) at 5160, boulevard 
Décarie, ground floor. The Accès Montréal office is open from 8:30 a.m. to 5 p.m. Monday to Friday, 
and from 9 a.m. to noon on Saturday. Please note that changes may be made to the presentation 
before the information meeting on Tuesday, October 12. 
 
Given at Montreal, this October 6, 2010  
 
 
 
Geneviève Reeves, avocate 
Secrétaire d’arrondissement 


